Y E T M I N S T E R  &  R Y M E  I N T R I N S E C A
P A R I S H   C O U N C I L
MINUTES 
For Meeting Held At St Andrew's School On 
17th May 2017 At 7.30pm
Present:  Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Howes, Cllr Hentley, Cllr Goater, Cllr Plaice, Cllr Kellar, Cllr Knight, 3 members of the public and the Clerk.

	1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN & VICE CHAIRMAN
Cllr Parfitt opened the meeting with thanks to David Gould for his 9 years of service on the Parish Council.  His considerable work has been greatly appreciated.  There was now room for new Councillors and any new people would be most welcome.
1.1 It was resolved “THAT CLLR GOATER WAS ELECTED AS CHAIRMAN FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR.”  Proposed: Cllr Parfitt, 2nd Cllr Plaice. Voted For: Unanimous.
1.2 It was resolved “THAT CLLR PARFITT STANDS AS VICE CHAIRMAN FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR.  Proposed: Cllr Goater, 2nd Cllr Kellar.  Voted For: Unanimous.  
1.3 All Councilors are asked to complete their Register of Interest Forms if there are any changes.
	All

	2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 
2.1
It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 16th March 2016 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”. Proposed Cllr Hentley, 2nd Parfitt.  Unanimously agreed. 
	All

	3.
APOLOGIES – 
Cllr Penfold, Cllr MacLeod Ash, Cllr Lawrence, Cllr Torrance, Cllr Perelejewski
	All

	4.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
4.1
Cllr Goater , Cllr Parfitt – allotments
4.2
Cllr Hentley – Boyles Trust.
	All

	OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
1.
John Strover reported regarding SHARES efforts for Syrian refugees.  The group are looking for a rental property in Yetminster and their search would be greatly enhanced if it had the backing of the Parish Council.    Details of the proposal were circulated to Councilors and it was agreed that they would consider the proposition individually, discuss and bring back to the next meeting.
2.
Mr Paul Hoffman a resident of Yetminster has identified a site in the village for development that he would like to discuss with the Parish Council/Neighbourhood Plan Group.  It was agreed to take this at Planning.  
	All

	5.
ELECTION OF DUTIES
5.1
It was agreed that the differing roles would be discussed outside the meeting.  The roles allocation could then be agreed at the meeting in June.  
	All

	6 TRAINING
6.1
Cllr Goater encouraged Councillors to take up the opportunities of training. 
	All

	7 FINANCES
7.1 Internal audit completed.  It was resolved that the “PARISH COUNCIL AGREED THE END OF YEAR ACCOUNTS, AS RECOMMENDED BY THE FINANCE WORKING GROUP”.  Proposed: Cllr Goater 2nd: Cllr Plaice. Unanimously agreed.
7.2 THE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVED THE GOVERNANCE STATEMENT WITHIN THE BDO AUDIT DOCUMENT.  Proposed: Cllr Goater, 2nd Cllr Knight.  Unanimously agreed.
7.3 THE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVED THE Statement of Accounts for year ended March 2017. Proposed: Cllr Goater, 2nd Cllr Knight.  Unanimously agreed.
7.4 THE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVED THE Asset Register for year ended March 2017.  . Proposed: Cllr Goater, 2nd Cllr Knight.  Unanimously agreed.
7.5 THE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVED THE RISK ASSESSMENT for year ended March 2017.  Proposed: Cllr Goater, 2nd Cllr Knight unanimously agreed.
7.6 The renewal for insurance is due at the end of May- £849.04.  Councilors reviewed the cover and approved payment for this year but agreed to review alternative cover next year. The Long term agreement expires on 31st May 2018.  
7.7 Invoice from Wessex Grounds Services Ltd for £135.50 & £138.22. Unanimously agreed. 
7.8 Invoice from Wessex Grounds Service Ltd for £288.00 for hedge cut back.
7.9 Invoice for internal audit £90.00.  All invoices collectively agreed by Council.
7.10 Groundwork UK invoice £1494.25. Initially approved by email and retrospectively approved at the meeting.
7.11 Cllr Goater updated the meeting of the Signatory changes, David Gould to be removed and Michaela Plaice to be added.

7.12 Cllr Parfitt reported regarding the Finance Working Party meeting.  They recommended the financial approvals above.  However the group were very aware that with the difficult financial climate that there needed to be strong checks on future spending.   It was noted that finance agreement had become a little unregulated and therefore any proposals for expenditure should be on the agenda prior to approval by Council. The Clerk has been asked to present at alternate meetings the balance of the BOI, Lloyds, Cill Money and Ring Fenced money for the Youth Projects.  Cllr Goater asked that the approved financial regulations should be reviewed regularly.
	All

	8.
PLANNING
8.1.
WD/D/17/000644 - Meadoway, Chetnole Road. It was resolved that the PC would support this application with the following comments.  

The Council does not object to this proposal on the understanding that the Environment Agency, WDDC Environmental Health and the Department for Environment, Food & Rural Affairs fully support the application and that any requirements they have are fully met before the storage facility is used and that there is a regime in place, by these agencies, to monitor its use. The use of the stored material should be limited to waste from poultry rearing only.  Proposed: Cllr Hentley, Voted For 4. Abstained: 3
8.2.
Decision Notice WD/D/17/000741 YEW TREE COTTAGE, BRISTER END, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6NH – Approval of Listed Building Consent.granted.
8.3.
Decision Notice WD/D/17/000740 YEW TREE COTTAGE, BRISTER END, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6NH - Approval of Planning Permission granted.

8.4.
Planning Consultation WD/D/17/000736 5 MILL LANE, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6ND  PC Comment: Objection
8.5.
Decision Notice WD/D/17/000235 HILL HOUSE, CHURCH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LG – Approval of Planning Permission granted.

8.6.
Decision Notice WD/D/17/000590 HILL HOUSE, CHURCH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LG - Approval of Planning Permission granted.

8.7.
Decision Notice WD/D/16/002524 PENCARROW, QUEEN STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LL - Approval of Planning Permission granted.

8.8.
Planning Consultation WD/D/17/001052 BROOKDALE, 3 MILL LANE, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6ND
8.9
It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the tree officer regarding the outcome of Chestnut Tree in Mill Lane that had been severely cut back without permission.  

8.10
Mr Hoffman was ask to comment on the development of the barn on the main road heading out of the village towards Leigh.  History of planning permission so far was explained.  It was agreed that the best method of engaging with the Parish Council on specific developments would be through the Neighbourhood Plan Group initially.  Any development could then be adapted to meet the requirements of the community.  
8.11
Cllr Hentley to investigate if planning permission was required for the newly erected free standing garage at 1 Thornford Road.
	All
Cllr Hentley

	10.
PARISH AND NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

10.1
Parish Plan - Cllr Torrance will be reallocating the Action Plan tasks and talking to the relevant lead Councillors over the next month in order to agree the next stages of implementation.

10.2
Neighbourhood Plan - Cllr Torrance sent a report that the committee are moving forward with our proposal for a consultation questionnaire. The intention is that this will be delivered to every household and enable the community to have the chance to comment on the developing objectives and policies for the Neighbourhood Plan. We are also hoping to have a series of NP surgeries whereby people can drop in and meet members of the team. 


Additionally, we are preparing our next grant application (funding is available from Central Government) for the next phase of the project which is to produce a working draft of the Plan. It is, however, becoming apparent that we may have insufficient funds to enable us to have some of the required statutory checks undertaken and to produce a final draft for consultation. 



We are in discussion with the grant provider over additional funding but may have to approach the Parish Council for assistance in order to complete the project.
	Cllr Torrance

	11.
YETMINSTER SPORTS CLUB

11.1
David Gould had requested a signed copy of the Sports Club Lease to move forward on the dedication of the Sports Field as a Field in Trust.  Clerk to action.
11.2
Cllr Kellar reported that the Sports Club were looking for new members.  The Westland Football Team might stop playing and revenue will reduce.  Cllr Goater suggested that the Parish Council might look at seeing if it could promote the venue and encourage participant. 
	Cllr Kellar
The Clerk

	12.
DATA PROTECTION – on going. 
	All

	13.
WEBSITE 
13.1
Issues of uploading information onto the website noted by the Clerk and Cllr Howes has also had some problems.  A meeting of the web group is planned and these problems can be reviewed.
	Cllr Perlejewski

	14.
PLAY AREA

14.1
Cllr Kellar has instigated a regular play area check each month and will email this report to the Clerk.
14.2
There is one maintenance issue with the bushes on the swings.  Cllr Kellar to get quotations for repair and replacement.  
	Cllr Kellar

	15.
MAINTANCE
15.1
It has been noted that the footpath leading from Brierley Hay and Sussex Farm House is blocked.  Cllr Howes will investigate how to resolve, taking advice from Leigh Footpaths officer.  

15.2
 Mr Hoffman requested permission to cut some branches on trees in the allotment area be cut to improve his view.  The Parish Council were happy for him to complete this.  

15.3
Mr Hoffman requested that the Parish Council review the pond area at the allotment for safety and maintenance.  Cllr Goater and Cllr Knight will review following the tree work and bring back suggestions at the next meeting.
	Cllr Howe
Cllr Goater

Cllr Knight

	16.
CORRESPONDENCE
16.1
Dorset Flood Warden Seminar Invitation, 18th May
16.2
IRONMAN 70.3 Weymouth – route map circulated.

16.3
Latest highways newsletter - Work finished & £19m to spend email circulated.

16.4
Temporary Traffic Regulation Notice - Ryme Road, Ryme Intrinsica
16.5
Temporary Traffic Regulation Notice - Lakegate Lane & Common Lane, Ryme Intrinsica.- Clerk to inform WDDC of need to accommodate lorries to the meat works.
16.6
Temporary Traffic Regulation Notice - Thornford Road, Yetminster urgent support for LGC/NALC supplement survey
16.7
NHS Dorset CCG Public consultation - sharing the headline responses 14 June 2017.
	The Clerk

	17.
LATE ITEMS

17.1
Report from Cllr Torrance on the Loss of Bus Service

The Wriggle Valley Transport Group (consisting of representatives from Yetminster, Chetnole and Leigh PC’s and residents) has now met to discuss the options available. 


Damory have indicated that the cost of running the 74 service was £75,000. Although they do not want to be involved with any community initiative they have offered some contact names of organisations that might be useful. 


There were several community bus services in existence but it is felt that that they tended to be for hospital runs etc and needed to be booked in advance. Funding was available from DCC up to £5000 per “community” but had to be matched. 


An article on the options available had been submitted to the WVM and this would hopefully appear in the June edition. 


It was agreed that the group would review the information available re funding and explore the transport options that existed at the moment – can they be used etc.? The cost of some form of “shared” Community vehicle would be explored and we would approach Tesco re their free bus – does it still operate and can it be extended etc. - and also approach other Supermarkets re setting up a similar or a supported service.


Helping hands had suggested using their 24/7 phone line to provide a contact point for car sharing and we are to review the feasibility of this and how it would work


We are also to contact adjoining parishes and find out what they are doing and whether they would want to join the WVTG and participate in a wider initiative.


It is proposed to create a questionnaire (Survey Monkey?) to determine the likely demand for any community / voluntary service.


Progress will be reported to the Parish Council as necessary 


SSVCA, voluntary organisation email from them indicating that the scheme they run might be possible to spread out to Yetminster & Ryme Intrinseca.  Cllr Howes to push forward and write an article to go into the Wriggle Valley Magazine.

17.2
Report from Cllr Torrance on the Emergency Plan

In Cllr Torrance’s absence Cllr Goater read out his prepared paper.  Members will be aware of the recent loss of water supply in Yetminster due to a burst water main. As Emergency Planning Officer I contacted Wessex Water to make them aware that I should be considered the contact point for the Parish Council during the emergency. 


From my discussions, and from the response made by the company, it was clear that they had things in hand with both repair teams out and bottled water being provided in the car park to the Gallery. 


My understanding is that the main burst on Friday evening and that this was subsequently repaired but that two further bursts occurred the next day. 

I think it is fair to say that Wessex Water responded quickly to the incident and that, as far as I can tell, they endeavored to keep people informed.


In relation to the supply of bottled water it does occur to me that a number of residents may not, for various reasons, have been able to collect the water packs from the Gallery Car Park. Hopefully their neighbours offered to help but I am wondering whether we, as a Parish Council, should try to establish some form of register so that we could assist residents where it was necessary. 


Member’s views on this would be helpful as would some indication as to whether or not they would be able to help.

 
Cllr Howes to see if PPG group would be able to identify vulnerable individuals.
17.3
Surface of drive at the Spar. Letter sent off to owner – awaiting response.
	All
Cllr Torrance
Cllr Howes

	18.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

18.1
Refugee accommodation.
18.2
Noticeboard

18.3
1 Thornford Road Garage

18.4
Surface of drive at the Spar
18.5
High Street Phone Box.
	All


